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It is considered that the proposed amendment provides a positive response to point A above as it will provide for 

an extension of the existing carpark and landscaped area along Meares Street. As such, the proposed amendment 

will have a negligible impact on the existing visual amenity of the immediate area.  

With regard to Points B to D, it is considered that that these matters can be achieved by the existing Condition 

41.  

With regard to Point E, it is noted that the existing tree located nearby the proposed car park will be retained.  

Based on the foregoing, it is considered that Council should accept the proposed amendment and issue 

development consent.  

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact Jay Shah on 0449 922 986 or via email on 

jay.shah@premise.com.au. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

JAMES BUCKLEY 

Principal Architect 

NSW ARB #8504 








